
 
   

 

 

Section 22 of the Protected Disclosure Act 2014 requires public bodies to publish an Annual Report 
in relation to the number of protected disclosures made in the preceding year and also for the 
publication of information regarding any actions taken in response to protected disclosures made. 

 
 No protected disclosures were received by City of Dublin Education and Training Board for the year 
1st January 2022 to 31st December 2022 

 

A copy of City of Dublin ETB’s Protected Disclosure Policy can be downloaded at 
http://cityofdublin.etb.ie/policies-procedures/ 
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